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April 23, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C OU R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance authorizing the execution for one (1) lease agreement in a downtown building.

King County has existing leasehold in the Wells Fargo Center, which houses the Health Department.  The total leased square footage will be slightly adjusted to reflect changes as a result of industry standards in the method for calculating rentable square feet.  Additionally, it will be necessary to relocate and consolidate some employees to adjacent existing space within the building, which expense will be born by the landlord.  Finally, there will be an “early out” clause included in the lease, which King County can exercise should an alternative building be purchased or constructed.

The proposed square footage of the renewed leasehold is as follows:

Building/Tenant

    Square Footage

Term

Wells Fargo Center

Health Department


77,483


Ten years

Commencing September 19, 2003, the rental rate at the Wells Fargo Center will be $23.50 per foot per year for the first year, with increases in subsequent years of no more that $.50 per foot per year.

The renewal of the above lease is consistent with the King County Space Plan and provides the necessary flexibility in the event a new County building is constructed, or if an existing building is purchased to accommodate office space needs.

If you have any questions about the proposed leases, please contact Tim Clancy, Leasing Supervisor, Facilities Management Division, at (206) 296-7498, or Dave Preugschat, Assistant Director, Facilities Management Division, at (206) 296-1873.

I recommend the Council adopt this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget and Management


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Dave Preugschat, Assistant Division Director, FMD, DES


Harold McNelly, Acting Manager, Asset Development and Management-Property


        Services Section, FMD, DES


Tim Clancy, Leasing Supervisor, FMD, DES

